Meeting of the NewCumnock Community Council of 27th May 2015 held in Community Centre 7pm
Meeting was opened by Chairpersov _- who thanked everyone for their attendance

Chairperson handed over the meeting to Returning Officer Elaine Miller for the Election of Office bearers

Chairperson U Vice Chairperson _
Secretary ¢ . Correspondence Secretary
Treasurer ¢

Minerals Trust Delegate
Energy Trust Delegates 5 Office Bearers plu

Coalfield Community 1
Meeting handed back to Chairperson: to continue full meeting of the Community Council
Sederunt L

¢

W .Menzies (Councillor), G.Parker (Eon)

Apologies

Police Report Written report sent to Secretary there are no serious cases to bring
to the Councils attention all current incidents are under investigation .

Causes for Concern _Pigeon Club building has been broken into and the Children are
In the Building, what is the Police doing about this.
Ans. We will speak to the Parents and the children if there is any damage then
charges will be handed down. We will patrol the area in question It is the
responsibility of the owners to insure the Security and Safety of the Building.

Speeding through the Village is a serious cause for concern with kids coming

and going from School.
Ans We monitor this on a regular basis it seems mostly to be at the change of shift

between 8am and 9am

Unlicenced Motor Cycles and Quads are tearing are tearing up the open spaces
In the Village and causing a noise nuisance.
Ans. We will investigate this

The house at the top of Lime Road has been broken into, Children are inside
Ans This is an ongoing situation we have spoken to the Parents we will continue

to monitor the house.




Reports

Discussions

Scotland Transerve is still adamant that the £2000 cheque from the Minerals Trust
for the Christmas Lights has not been received. The information from the Minerals
Trust is that the cheque was cashed on 19th January. Transerve will be contacted
again to resolve the matter.

A request to East Ayrshire Council for the summer seat to commemorate the 100
years anniversary of the ending of WW1 should in the interim be situated at a site
at Pathhead until such times as the proper site is ready. Council has been contacted.

The Bridge at the Station Brae is dangerous and the road subsiding and the wall in
a very poor condition. The Council are saying it is safe, what can be done about it
A planned drawing was produced to the Community Council showing work to be

to be carried out on bridge.

The road condition on the Lime Road is deteriorating badle with a drain cover
sinking and large holes appearing making it difficult for cars and vans to miss
Council reports it in their to do list and will be carried out.

Knockshinnoch Memorial site has been subject to vandalism again with scoring
on the plaque and broken bottles and rubbish strewn about it needs cleaning before
It gets into a dumping ground.

The NewCumnock memorial to those local miners was discussed and
the time it has taken to get this up and running. This was explained
that Nerv had got prices and drew up a leaflet for the work only to
be told that someone from the village had informed Historic Scotland
Lottery that they would be taking over the project and therefore Nerv
was taken out of the equassion and could not get a application for the
funding required.

[t was agreed that Historic Scotland be informed that the Community
Council is overseeing the project and the application form be applied
for.

Eon requested a meeting with the Community Council in July, as the
Community Council does not meet in July an open meeting in the
Community Centre would need to suffice.

A request was made for an Benefits Officer to speak to the meeting
as many people in the Village do not know what benefits they can
claim and are struggling to get by on what little they are getting.

It was agreed that it would be much better for an open meeting in the
Centre to allow everyone to attend would be more beneficial.

A meeting of the Windfarm Energy Group was called for the Thursday
At 7pm. New Committee to attend.

Next meeting Wednesday 24th June 7pm



- Report

Windfarm T'rust

At a meeting of the Windfarm Trust held on 23rd May
The folfowing Groups received Grants

Parent Teachers Primary School £2.000.00p
NewCumnock Working Mens Club £1.000.00p
NewCumnock Afton Amateurs F.C £1.000.00p
Parent Teachers Primary School £1.100.00p
TOTAL £5.100.00p

A special meeting of the Trust after vandalism to the

Swimming Pool awarded a Grant of £5.000.00p to
cover the cost of the damage and allow the Pool to open.

Mineral Trust

At a meeting of the Minerals Trust held in Visions on 12th June
The following NewCumnock Groups received Grants.

NewCumnock Events Group £1.500.00p
Daleagles W.R.I £ 500.00p

TOTAL £2.000.00p

Next meeting of the Minerals Trust Friday 28th August






